

Dai Richards dairichardswales@gmail.com

Michael Pugh, Glynneath child abuse and murder, missing person Roger Simons

1 message

Dai Richards dairichardswales@gmail.com To: tyrone.peach@south-wales.police.uk Bcc: Dai Richards <dairichardswales@gmail.com> 3 November 2022 at 16:41

Dear DS Peach

In our last communication chain you stated that you would get back to me with regards my complaint about Michael Pugh, however I did not hear back from you. To update you on my complaint and to escalate it to a potential murder enquiry, I would like you I would like to provide you with the following informatuion.

Mr Pugh left the council a few months later after his election following an internal email chain about me at the Glynneath Town Council referencing child abuse and murder at the council. The complete email chain is being withheld from me as is the process of the FOI and I made a representation at the Glynneath Town Council identifying this which can be found on YouTube.

https://youtu.be/1g2FSwZQb1w

Councillor Pugh then left Glynneath and moved to Llanelli.

I now refer you to the missing Glynneath Town Councillor Roger Simons (AKA Roger the Grass) who went missing last May and whose body is yet to be found. Roger was a political ally of our group and well known for informing the authorities of wrongdoing, my last conversation with Roger was on the day before the most recent election, it was about about the likleyhood of the May election being fixed considering that I have identified endemic corruption at the NPTC and am building a website to understand and report this. I believe that Roger Simons was probably murdered with a political motive. I have no evidence of this, however I have mass of evidence that identifies deceit, misrepresentation, failure to follow council protocol and 3 instances of a breach of a major environmental law with associated deaths nearby that completes the requirements for a Corporate Manslaughter investigation. Documents produced to identify this by our group have been destroyed by serving councillors prior to reaching the council clerk.

People are dying unnatural deaths in this area and we are living next to a toxic waste dump that is confirmed as toxic but is deliberately misrepresented by NPTC. Toxic waste is lying on the surface after being spread by the developer Enzo and nothing is being done about it. The local councillors are lying to the public about this and are also lying to the public about having meetings with Public Health Wales. A FOI to PHW shows that no meetings have taken place. I have clear evidence of this. A chemical test of the toxic waste area can be clearly seen to have been tampered with and reports of barrels of toxic waste being tipped at the site are not investigated. Both regualtory authorites NRW & PHW refer our group back to NPTC Planning who it would seem are a self regulating authority who refuse to investigate our concerns use methods of deception to avoid accounability for their crimes.

We, as a community desperately need the police to investigate this please and to allow us, the Glynneath Residents Against Contamination group to work with you in the provision of relevant information and pointers to misconduct incidents.

I hope this email finds you well.

regards - Dai Richards

Chairman, Glynneath Residents Against Contamination, a residents support group.